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This year’s senior night took place on Friday October 28 
at the Chino High football stadium before the Pink Out 
Game.  


The Chino Cowboys lost the Pink Out Game and were 
defeated by Covina High School with a score of 49-27. It 
was a tough loss for the Chino Cowboys. 


Senior night was a memorable night for these seniors that 
gave them the opportunity to be acknowledged for their 
hard work throughout these past years playing football at 
Chino High School.  Not only were senior football players 
acknowledged, but also cheerleaders, color guard, and 
band members. 

 

Each student walked down the red carpet with their 
parents and were announced with a short summary about 
themselves. Students at Chino were also greeted with food 
and beverages.   

senior night finishes 
off a great season

Dodgers trading Deadline

By Vincent Garcia

By Autumn Quiroz 

The Los Angeles Dodgers ended 
their season in a devastating 3-5 
loss against the Padres on October 
15th. Since then, concerns 
surrounding the new free agents 
and upcoming trade deadline have 
submerged.  


With Spring training coming up in 
February, President of Baseball 
Operations for the Los Angeles 
Dodgers, Andrew Friedman, must 
make the tough decision of 
deciding who leaves and who 
arrives.  

 

Although free agency started on 
November 6, it was not until 2PM 
on Thursday that players could 
negotiate contract terms with all 
teams. 

As of November 11, Clayton 
Kershaw and the Dodgers agreed 
on a 1-year deal around $20 
million. Reports about extending a 
$19.65 million qualifying offer to 
Trea Turner for the 2023 season, 
but reports claim the Philadelphia 
Phillies are the team most likely to 
sign the shortstop. As a result, the 
Dodgers view Dansby Swanson as 
a backup option to Turner in the 
free agency.  


The Dodgers have yet to release 
any more information about their 
free agents, but with hopes of 
bettering the team for the 2023 
season. 

Daniel Nakashima student athlete at Chino High School had this 
to say about the pink out game, “The game was fun, and we all 
had some fun.”  


Overall, most people said they enjoyed the senior night pink out 
game. 

Cheerleaders holding up senior night poster for our Chino 
High football players to run through.
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A big thank you to asb! senior college 
workshop dates
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Throughout the 2022 football season, 
Chino High School’s ASB has done an 
amazing job at showing school spirit. 


ASB comes out to every home game to fill 
the stadium with posters, they took time 
out of their day to make. 


At the first CIF game of the season, ASB 
took two buses with students out to fill 
our student section.
 

This year ASB has introduced hallway 
pep rallies. These pep rallies brought out 
band, cheer, and 

Chino High School offers many workshops 
that will help guide struggling seniors 
during the month of November. 

 

November is the most stressful month for 
seniors as college applications are due at 
the end of the month. Many students 
struggle with what requirements they need 
to fill those applications out or deciding 
where they want to apply.  These college 
workshops are an extremely helpful tool 
that will make planning the next four years 
of your life a little easier.  


In room A128, Martha Martinez oversees 
the career center. The career center offers a 
variety of helpful services that will help 
students with finding a college or career 
that works for them. Ms. Martinez also 
oversees the several types of workshops 
that local colleges are kindly offering for 
Chino high students.  


The upcoming workshop is happening this 
week on November 15th. This workshop is 
hosted by the local community college, 
Mount Sac. They will give a general 
overview of applying and the process that is 
needed to take.  


The next application workshop is on 
December 13th. Students must have a 
personal email for this workshop. The last 
two college workshops are on January 12th 
and February 9th. The one held on January 
12th will be an application make-up 
workshop and an online orientation for the 
seniors who are interested. 


 


 


By Fernanda Sanchez

the varsity football team to run through 
the hallways showing their spirit. 


ASB also creates the amazing rallies 
that always came together perfectly. 


Siennah Rivera, a first year ASB student 
said “Before the football games, we 
learn chants, make posters to decorate 
the stadium, and we also dress up to 
show support.” 


ASB does a lot of hard work and they 
deserve recognition for the support they 
give football and other sports. 


 


 


 

By Alyssa Candelaria

the boys restroom issue
By Brandon Lopez
This year at Chino High School there are 
problems with the restrooms. Students are 
vandalizing the restrooms; vandalism has 
been a problem on the new campus since 
the first day of school. 


Students are taking the mirrors off the 
walls, removing soap dispensers, and 
throwing toilet paper on the floor and

throwing toilet paper rolls in the toilets 
themselves. The problem with the 
bathrooms at Chino is only in the boys' 
bathrooms. 

 

There is only one restroom open 
throughout the day to prevent more 
vandalism, but vandalism is still a 
problem. Another problem with 
vandalism is other students seeing the 
vandalism take place and are not saying 
anything. Currently the only restroom 
that is open to the boys is D building’s 
downstairs restroom. 

 

 There are consequences if a student is 
caught in an act of vandalism, they will 
be given a fine by the district and Ms. 
Torres. 


To prevent more vandalism from taking 
place in the boy's restrooms Coach 
Victor, security guard says, “If you see 
something, say something. " 
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As we are getting closer to the end of the
semester, the school is getting stricter 
about their policies. Having the new pass 
policy, they hope it would get rid of some 
of the wanderers

 

 The new policy forces you to carry a 
pass with you. If you do not have a pass, 
you will be sent to the office and get a 
Friday work study. By enforcing the new 
policy, they hope that it would make 
people go from point A to point B 
quickly.  

 

 Officer Torres said, “We have some big 
plans coming for the new policy.” The 
buildings are forced to have an assigned 
color. So, if staff sees an A building hall 
pass around buildings, they will question 
it.  

 

 Some people, however, do not see how 
the new pass will change things. A 
student by the name of Gia Suraci says a 
Friday work study will not scare people 
into following directions. She feels like 
the policy doesn’t affect her, but it will 
cause more problems than fix them.  


 

  

New Pass Policy 

Thanksgiving traditions from staff and students
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Ryan Meneses, a math teacher at 
Chino High School states, "I like to 
get together with my siblings and 
close friends and we don’t eat 
traditional Thanksgiving food, 
instead we like to pick a theme each 
year for what we want to eat, like 
Mexican food or steaks”. He also 
does a secret Santa with them.

By Nathaniel Gonzalez

By Julian Gonzalez 

Nathan Garcia, who is a freshman 
at Chino High School claims that for 
his Thanksgiving tradition, he goes 
over to his aunt's house and says a 
prayer with his family before he 
eats. Garcia added that he also 
watches football and plays games 
with his family.  

Lina Rodriguez who is a junior at 
Chino High school states,” For 
Thanksgiving we eat tacos and 
turkey and play secret Santa”.

 

 Rodriguez also added that she has 
Thanksgiving at her house with her 
family every year.

thanksgiving Break
By Karla Quezada

What do most people in Chino High 
School do during their Thanksgiving 
Break? Thanksgiving Break will be 
taking place from November 21st 
through November 25th.  


Thanksgiving Break is right around the 
corner and many people are excited and 
others are disheartened about it. Many 
have said that they are excited because 
they need a break from school, and they 
cannot wait. Students have also said that 
with schools dismissing students late 
they do not have enough time to spend 
with their family, others say that they 
are working during the break. 

 

 “Ever since school started and I do not 
really get the chance to spend time with 
my family because once I get out of 
school I go home and do my homework, 
then after I eat and by then it is close to 
bedtime.” said Karen Quezada. “This 
upcoming break I would like to take a 
break from school because I do believe 
that it does put some stress on us 
students and a little break will not hurt.” 
stated Quezada.  

Other students said that they are not that 
excited for thanksgiving break. Some 
said that they like being here at school 
and learning. Others say they get bored 
at home and would rather be at school
with friends. Mariana Lopez explained, “I 
do not really like being at home because I 
have to hear my little siblings scream and 
play all day, and at school there is no 
little kids and I get to spend time with 
my friends.” Lopez stated, “During 
school I learn and at home all I do is 
chores and sometimes babysit my 
siblings, and I am not a very patient 
person around kids.”  


In conclusion, there are many students in 
Chino High   School that cannot wait for 
Thanksgiving Break, but there is also a 
portion of that do not really want the 
break. 



Avid students take off on three-day trip!
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By Mikaila Felix
The week of November 7, a group of 
Avid students and Chino High staff 
members took off for a three-day trip to 
tour different Universities throughout 
California.  


This trip gave students a fantastic 
opportunity to learn about and tour 
different universities that they may want 
to apply to, all while hanging out with 
their friends and having a great time! 


The Avid trip was two nights and three 
days long and would cost each student 
about $400 with all-inclusive meals, 
transportation, and stay. They traveled 
from each destination on a charter bus, 
stayed at two different hotels, and were 
given a personal tour by different 
students at each university.

 

Around twenty-five juniors and seniors 
attended this exciting field trip along 
with Mrs. Nelson, Ms. Bergman, Mr. To, 
Mrs. McFarland, and Ms. Norman. They 
all had a great time and took away a lot 
of valuable information from this trip!

 

Brittney Hopkins said, “This trip was 
really fun and a great experience for us 
to tour these colleges and see all the 
different types of environments within 
each college 

Aaliyah Diaz, one of the other Avid 
students who attended the trip added, “It 
was truly a great experience that helped 
me figure out what type of college I 
would like to apply to after experiencing 
the student life on each of these different 
campuses.” 


The students and staff members who 
attended this field trip left Chino High’s 
campus the morning of November 7. 
They were picked up in a large charter 
bus, which took them to their first 
destination, UC Santa Barbara. 

 

After touring UC Santa Barbara, they 
then visited Cal Poly SLO and spent 
their first night at a hotel in Monterey, 
called Hampton Inn. The next morning, 
they had breakfast at the hotel then 
visited CSU Monterey Bay. They later 
toured UC Santa Cruz and the 
University of San Francisco.

 

They spent their second night at a hotel 
in San Francisco and took off to UC 
Berkeley the next morning. After 
touring the campus, they departed for 
home, which was a nine-hour drive. 

 

 They returned home on November 9, at 
around 9pm. In total, these Avid 
students were able to tour six different 
Universities located in California. 

The Avid advisor, Mrs. Nelson said, “The AVID 
Junior Trip was a lot of fun this year. This trip is a 
great opportunity for students to explore colleges 
away from home and experience the college culture. 
Pier 39 was one of the highlights on the trip. The 
students were able to explore the pier and do some 
shopping. On our last stop, we were able to meet up 
with a former Chino High AVID grad who is 
currently attending UC Berkeley.” 


 

 

Avid students and Chino High staff posing in 
front of the famous Sather Tower at UC Berkley.

Avid students taking a photo at Cal Poly SLO, the college of agriculture, food, and environmental sciences.
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Chino Cowboy athletes receive 
college offers!

Chino High Senior athlete Raul Sanchez 
and Ramon Montes Torrez both look to 
continue their athletic careers playing 
college ball.

    

Raul Sanchez transferred to Chino High 
from Roosevelt High School last year to 
play baseball. He plays middle infield and 
third base for Chino. He is currently 
deciding where he is going to go for 
college baseball. Sanchez is an 
enthusiastic, open-minded athlete. 

 Last year Sanchez had to sit out for the 
remainder of the season, but Sanchez is 
excited to come back and play this year. 
He says he is determined and ready for 
any competition we may play against 
during league. 

 

Sanchez is currently talking to Arizona 
University. He hopes to not get injured 
this season, so he doesn’t ruin the 
opportunity of playing college baseball for 
one of these colleges. He has been putting 
in hard work in the offseason of summer 
for this opportunity.

 

Another athlete with offers is Roman 
Montes Torres who plays football for 
Chino High. Torres is a kicker and wide 
receiver for the Cowboys. He says his last 
year at Chino was a sad one but one to 
remember. ‘’We went down in defeat, but I 
still will remember the [bad] times and 
good times I had this year with this 
amazing team.” 

 

Torres currently has an offer from Anna 
Maria college and Whitter college. He is 
excited to commit to one of them soon. He 
has finished off good during the season, 
but Chino was defeated in round 2 of 
CIF.  

 Another Winter sport coming up is 
Basketball. A lot of people are really 
excited to see these young talented men 
play this season. Last season their 
record was 12-3 they're predicted to 
come back and better like usual.

 

 The Chino High Soccer team is looking 
a little dangerous this season, Last 
season it was rough, but this coming 
season they're going to surprise the 
audience with how far they are going to 
make it. Coach victor Rosalez said “My 
kids are going to have a wonderful team 
this year and very talented no one is 
ready for us”.

 

 Lastly Girls Water Polo is coming up 
for the Winter Season. Last year their 
record was 16-8. Every year is typically 
the same because these girls are 
talented at the sport and always try 
their best. This year hopefully they go 
undefeated, but it's up to the coach and 
these girls to make this reality 

winter Sports are approaching

A wonderful 
season for 
girls' tennis!By Gabe Naranjo

By Aedan Chavez

The girls' tennis team of Chino High 
played very well this season and won 
the championships, with an overall 
record of 2-3. 


According to Coach Hinkle this season 
went amazingly well for girls' tennis.  


Coach Hinkle is immensely proud of 
how his girls played this season and 
says that they strived to be 1% better 
each day to carry out their fall season. 
The team was Mt. Baldy League co-
champions and they qualified for CIF 
Playoffs.  


For single player matches, the 
standout player was Amelya Bogle. 
For double player matches, the 
standout players were Erica 
Venezuela, and Paige Green, who 
made 1st Team All-League. They also 
qualified for and will play in the CIF 
Individuals Sectionals, these players 
are all from Chino High School. 

By Jesus Amezcua 

This season of the Chino High School 
winter teams are coming back stronger 
and getting better! All the sports are 
ready to give it all this season, especially 
the seniors. 

 

 Last year the Chino High School 
wrestling team and players all won league. 
Coach Angulo said, “I feel comfortable 
about my guys, I hope all of them make it 
to CIF”. SO, what it seems is that their 
wrestling Coach is confident they are 
going to have a great team this season. 


Photo of Ramon Montes Torres (#7)

Photo of last year's girls varsity water polo 
team after their win against Ontario High.


